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The Council has had a busy year, and seen a few changes with our new members joining us – Alison Turner, and – just last meeting – Adrian Mole.  We are very grateful to the two members they replaced, Will Bell and Simon Plunkett, who both contributed significantly to the work of the Council over the terms they served.  At the moment, we still have 5 members on the Council, but we heard this year that our number is to be increased to 7 at the next elections in 2020 – there’ll be more opportunities for people to come forward and be involved in our work.  
I want to continue this part of the meeting by thanking everyone else who has continued to help us in our work over the past year.  Richard Neale has led a group of volunteers, the Draughton vergers, who have been cutting our village verges for us – not only doing an excellent job, but saving us money as well!  They have been successful in getting some grant out of the District Council to buy a new strimmer this year, and are also intending to buy a pull-along attachment so they can grit the road through the village for us next winter.  This is community resilience for you!  Charles Burton is attending to our accounts for another year and keeping the Clerk in order on the money side of things - we are very grateful for all he does for us.  Thanks go to Ann Hargate-Ramsden for her sterling efforts keeping the village free of litter, and to everyone who helps out from time to time, keeping the village neat and safe – especially Graham Redman and Patrick Lang.
Many thanks also to our ward representatives, County Cllr Robert Heseltine and District Cllr David Pighills, both of whom have regularly attended and assisted at our meetings, providing their knowledgeable guidance on all sorts of matters.  Finally, of course, I want to thank our clerk for her hard work during the year.
Now on to the year’s activities, and one of the most important for us has been dealing with the housing application for 4 new houses at the top of the village.  The Council consulted the village on this, both at a village meeting and via newsletter and flyers, and we represented your views in objecting strenuously to the development.  As I speak, this still remains undecided.  

We have made another capital acquisition this year, with a new laptop for the Clerk.  The old one was costing too much to repair on a regular basis.  I suspect it was never intended for the quantity of work our Clerk seems to get through – the new one has a more robust hard disk to accommodate all our paperwork!
The council has continued to monitor traffic safety concerns this year and we are still looking into improving signage to encourage drivers to keep to the speed limit through the village.  We have also continued efforts to discourage vehicles from parking too close to the junction at the top of Low Lane.
Our Clerk has been keeping us up to speed with our revised responsibilities for data protection under the new legislation just about to enter the statute book.  Don’t worry, your personal data is in safe hands with us!
One of the ways in which we use your data, of course, in the form of email addresses, is in order to improve our communications with you.  We send out messages on a regular basis to all villagers to issue updates, news items and police warnings.  We have also continued this year with our annual newsletter, distributed to all households.  We hope you’re finding this interesting and useful, but please let us have any feedback.

We will welcome your views at this meeting on any aspect of village life.  Before we move on to this part of the meeting and an open discussion, I will now close my report, and take any questions.
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